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CHRA calls on AFP to respect int’l humanitarian law
The Cordillera Human Rights Alliance (CHRA) calls on the Armed Forces of the Philippines (AFP) to respect the Comprehensive Agreement on Respect of Human Rights and International Humanitarian Law (CARHRIHL) and release Miguel Baliao, an alleged New People’s Army (NPA) guerrilla who was wounded and captured last June 7 in Sallapadan, Abra. To date no criminal or civil charges have been filed against him.

CHRA Secretary General Jude Baggo said the AFP does not have the right to detain Baliao. He added that even if there are charges against him, he should be under the custody of the Philippine National Police (PNP). 

Baliao was captured while receiving emergency first aid medical attention from community members after an encounter between elements of the 50th IB, 5th ID of the AFP and alleged NPA members. For two days, while in the custody of the AFP, his wounds were left unattended until on June 9 he was finally admitted to the Gabriela Silang General Hospital (GSGH) in VIgan, Ilocos Sur.

Soldiers prevented Baliao’s family from visiting him while in the hospital. He was heavily guarded by armed soldiers even at the GSGH, intimidating the medical professionals attending to him and the immediate family.
A few days later he was transferred to the military hospital in Upi, Gamu, Isabela. To this day, he is being arbitrarily detained in the said military camp.

The AFP also threatened Baliao’s family that physical harm could come to the detainee or that his brother, an officer of the AFP will be dismissed from service should they bring the matter to court.

Human rights advocates from the CHRA and lawyers who tried to visit Baliao were also denied of the right to speak with him. # 
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